
 
 
Dear Members of the Chellaston Community, 

It has been another successful week at Chellaston Academy and we are delighted to 

provide a synopsis of this in our weekly communication. We hope that you all have a 
great bank holiday weekend. 

Bank Holidays 

As a reminder, both Monday 1st & Monday 8th May are bank holidays so Chellaston 
Academy will be closed. 

Strike Day - Tuesday 2nd May 2023 

The next NEU national strike day is on Tuesday 2nd May.  Please find a link to our 

recent letter which outlines our plans - Strike letter.  

In addition, we have included details of what the online curriculum for Years 7-10 

look like.  This is also available on FireFly. 

  

 

Safeguarding Bulletin 

Please find the latest QEGSMAT safeguarding bulletin.  This edition talks about how 

to identify stress and provides some strategies.  

https://www.chellaston.derby.sch.uk/national-industrial-strike-action/


 
 

 



 
 
Calling all parents of Year 11 students! 

If you are the parent of a Year 11 student, you should now be aware of a bright 

yellow sheet stuck somewhere prominent in your home! 
On Thursday, students had an assembly giving them all the information they need 
for the upcoming exams which start on 15th May.  Included in the presentation were 

details about exam dates, timetables, seating arrangements and exam regulations. 
All students received an exams pack with a personalised timetable (it's YELLOW), 
the official exams regulation booklet from JCQ (please read this) and a useful guide 

prepared by our exams officer, Mrs Scattergood and Mrs Holdgate which will 
hopefully answer most of the questions you have relating to the operational side of 
the exams. We urge all parents and carers to familiarise themselves with these 

documents in order to support their child through the exam period. If your child has 
told you that they need snacks and not too much nagging during the exam period - 
this was, indeed, one of the messages and proves they were listening! If your child 

was absent on Thursday, their form tutor will have their exam pack for them. 
Contact details for Mrs Scattergood are included in the information pack. Please do 
not hesitate to contact your child's form tutor, Mrs Haywood, Mrs Scattergood or Mrs 

Holdgate if you have any further questions about the exams.  

Key stage 5 news 

Year 13 

A reminder that the last day of teaching for our A Level students is Friday 12th May. 
On Monday 15th May all students are invited in for a leavers assembly and a day of 
celebration! A Level exams then begin on Wednesday 17th May. Some students who 

are continuing with their BTEC subjects coursework will still continue to attend past 
this date.  At the start of next week we will publish a timetable for Year 13 students 
of when revision sessions will take place in school between exams. We recommend 

that students take advantage of all of the opportunities available to them. 
We will send information regarding results day (Thursday 17th August) , including 
the support available, to both parents and students, in the coming weeks. 

 
Year 12 
During this term, our Next Steps support ramps up. We will be introducing our 

students to the different avenues open to them after leaving us e.g. apprenticeships, 
jobs or university, and looking at how and when to apply. We will go through the 
functionality of the UCAS website and also look at how to perfect their personal 

statement or CV. Towards the end of the term, we will invite parents in to an 
information evening so they are kept abreast of what their child should be doing and 
how they can support them. The date and time will be confirmed shortly. 

 
In the last two weeks, Mrs Stavri and Mr Moore have met with Year 12 students who 
are either considering to go to Oxbridge, or studying Medicine, Veterinary Science or 

Dentistry. These students will have slightly different deadlines of application to all 
other students. Whilst we recognise that it is not for everyone, we were delighted at 
how many of our students are looking to apply for these extremely competitive 

courses. 

  



 
 
Teaching & Learning Mug 

Congratulations to Mr Zettle for being awarded the Teaching and Learning legend 

mug this week. Mr Zettle continues to provide engaging and scaffolded learning for 
all of his students. He provides unconditional positive regard for all students which 
enables them to feel valued and supported with all aspects of their learning. 

Alternative Provision 

Sometimes our students require extra support in addition to mainstream schooling 
in order to re-engage students in education and to offer an alternative to 
mainstream schooling. They are a great way to motivate learners, offer them 

something new 1-3 days a week or for a set period of time. We have links with 
various external AP venues including Whispering Trees, Youth Blend Project and 

Junction 16 Kingsmead (students doing Baby People - Music and graffiti Art, 
Construction and Hair & Beauty) and are working in partnership with these 
provisions to give our students the best possible opportunities whilst under our care. 

One of the AP's we are using is Engineered Learning, the year 10 and 11's who 
attend Engineered learning on a Tuesday are working towards their NCFE and as 
well as making flowers and fire pits to take home they have more recently welded 

these cute rabbits. This particular rabbit was made by Ben. 

 

  



 
 
And this is Chloe's. 

 

Connect 

Last half term during Outdoor Education in Connect, students have been busy 
building dens, growing vegetables in their home grown vegetable patch, made bird 
feeders, bug hotels and more recently are working on a nature project on frogs and 

other garden wildlife. The students have been fantastic and really engaged. Mr 
Holme wanted to give a special mention to EJ who was engaged, exhibited good 
knowledge from her time at the Island Project, and demonstrated real care and 

integrity in handling wild creatures with the utmost concern for their wellbeing. She 
helped him to construct a small frog viewing area, made great suggestions about 
what the group should do, and when she saw a spider and almost touched some 

ants, she was (understandably) keen to avoid them but still treated them with 
respect and compassion, recognising that she was the visitor to their world.  
In Art lessons with Mrs K the KS3 students have continued the theme of outdoor 

living and are designing bugs with outdoor materials - photos to come when 
finished.  All students are also learning valuable first aid skills during Lifeskills. 

More information regarding Connect can be found here - Connect 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.chellaston.derby.sch.uk/curriculum/connect/


 
 
Challenge 40 

We're overwhelmed with the dedication, commitment and drive we have seen with 

the year 11s regarding their preparation for their exams. As we have mentioned 
previously we have set a challenge for year 11s to complete 40 hours of 
independent revision and study and we have already got ten students who have 

completed this who have received their FREE prom tickets! We appreciate your 
ongoing support with this, please can we remind you that the DREF is available for 
ALL students to attend after school for any independent study they wish to do (3-

4pm). 
Alongside this we have provided additional bespoke revision sessions for ALL 
students during form time every day until the end of exams. 

 

SEND parent session 

Parents of students with SEND have been invited to attend a session on SEND, 
puberty and RSE on 3rd May, 4.30-5.30pm. Parents should have all received an 

email reminder - please let us know if you would like to attend. 

Safeguarding 

This week, Year 7 took part in sessions run by Safe and Sound about being an 
'upstander'. The students engaged brilliantly with these workshops and it was great 

to see them actively engaging with and finding solutions for some of the key issues 
that affect them outside of school and online.  

Attendance 

We are delighted to share that we continue to make improvements on our whole 
school attendance, which is already above the national average.  
Our aim for all pupils is 95%. Currently for this half term, we are on 94%! 

 
Working Together to Improve School Attendance (DfE May 22) discusses that: 
 

"Improving attendance is everyone's business. Schools should work with pupils and 



 
 
parents [...] to put the right support in place."  
Good school attendance is "essential for pupils to get the most out of their school 

experience, including their attainment, wellbeing and wider life changes. The pupils 
with the highest attainment at the end of key stage 4 have higher rates of 

attendance over the key stage compared to those with the lowest attainment." 
 
As outlined in previous newsletters, if you have any concerns about barriers your 

child is experiencing in attending school, please make contact with your child's tutor, 
DHOY and HOY as early as possible. The pastoral team have strong processes in 
place to identify concerns and work with parents and carers to put the right 

interventions, adjustments and support in place.  

 

Year 11 and Y13 Geography Field Trips 

It has been a very busy start to the summer term in the geography department with 

five separate fieldwork visits taking place. 
Last week all year 11 students visited Birmingham to study changes in inner urban 
areas. Students worked hard to collect primary data for use in the upcoming exams 

by investigating differences between the inner city Highgate area, China Town and 
the Bullring shopping area. 
Year 13 students visited Nottingham to look at the ongoing regeneration of the 

former Broadmarsh Shopping Centre, new bus station and other transport 
improvements, before working around the Sneinton Market regeneration and new 
student accommodation buildings. 

On Monday and Tuesday of this week year 11 students completed a river 
investigation along the River Ecclesbourne where they collected primary data to 
assess how the river changes along it course. 

All five trips went extremely well, and students worked hard to put themselves in a 
good position for their upcoming examinations; we have been very impressed with 
the focus and work ethic displayed by many students. 

 

  



 
 
Duke of Edinburgh - Silver Award 

At the weekend 39 students successfully took part in their Silver qualifying 

expedition. Despite the poor weather, spirits were high, and all students did an 
incredible job at navigating through the Derbyshire Peaks. Each student should be 
immensely proud of their achievement, and I look forward to presenting them with 

their awards when all sections have been completed. I would also like to extend a 
huge thank you to the staff who supported this expedition and enabled each student 
to have a fantastic experience and make lifelong memories. 

 

  

Sports Fixtures 

 

 

  



 
 
Dates for your Diary 

1st May - Bank Holiday Monday 

2nd May - NEU National Strike Day 
8th May - Bank Holiday for King's Coronation 
26th May - Break up for May Half Term 

5th June - Return to school for everyone 

Kind regards 
Phil Smith 

 

Proud Executive Headteacher 

Chellaston Academy 

 

 


